DURRIS PRIMARY SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 8th May 2017
Present:
Lynne Giles

Angela MacNiven

Steve Newman
Claire Stutter



Nikki McKeown
Angela MacKinnon



Apologies:
Cllr G Clark, Bridget Rhodes
	1.Minutes of Last Meeting

The minutes of the last meeting were discussed and approved.
2. Correspondence

Any relevant emails forwarded to members.  No paper correspondence received.
3. HT Update
Staffing
Mr Bertolotto left Durris last Friday, it was a bit of a shock for us all.  We have organised for Mrs Deacon and Mrs Upton to cover in May, so Mrs Giles will be in class until the end of term unless we arrange any supply cover for necessary days out.

Mrs Donaldson has begun her wind down, so this session she has been doing 4 days and next session she will do 3.  Mrs Grahamslaw will step up to 2 days a week rather than 1.

Mrs Moyes is going to be redeployed from Nursery.  The EYLP post is advertised.  This isn’t common knowledge yet.

Inspection

The report is still confidential.  It is a brief report nowadays, hopefully it will be live in approx. 2/3 weeks’ time.

Next Session

We have 7 x P7’s going out and 6 x P1’s coming in, so a roll of 40.

Music

We have The Rhythm Box attending school every Monday morning, we will be doing a performance nearer the end of term.  The planning for this will take place after we return from Glenshee.  Performance date is 26th June 2017.

Chickens

Hopefully the chickens will be arriving by the end of the month.  The community group have been making up a rota for looking after the chickens at the weekend and holidays, all families will be included on the rota.
Playground

The Pupil Voice have been coming up with playground idea, so we will hopefully have a water wall, music wall, wheel less car and small world tyres.

Reporting

Copy of draft reporting calendar handed out.  Staff have 190hrs for reports, staff meetings etc, if we do an additional evening of parent interviews then we will have to lose hours elsewhere.

Children will be starting with a Learning Journal, this will be a fortnightly journal that they do a piece of work in, it will be sent home for parents to see, sign and comment.

Hillwalk

The Hillwalk will take place on 13th June 2017.  Angela and Nikki are both keen to do the Low Hills Training, Melissa to forward any information.
Forest Schools

Mrs Donaldson and Mrs Giles have completed the training, still have 3 sessions to complete with Julia MacKay and the children.
P7 Transition

Meeting for parents at Academy is to be held on 8th June at 6.30pm.  Information will 

come from the Academy regarding this.

4. AOCB

Claire mentioned Seesaw App that is currently being used in Kirriemuir, Mrs Giles to have a look at it.

5. Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on 11th September @ 7pm
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